From: Jenkins, Melissa

To: Laura Dembinski; Karrie Phillips; James Leventis
Cc: Vierbuchen, John; Baracia, James M

Subject: Over-dispensing 6/12/2020

Date: Monday, June 15, 2020 12:16:05 PM

Laura,

Thank you for self-reporting the incident involving_ on
6/12/2020. As you stated in your email_, was dispensed % oz

when he only had 1/8th available to him. He will need 1/8th removed from his next allotment.”
However, over-dispensing product to a patient is a serious violation of:

N.J.A.C. 8:64-9.1(a)2
1. 8:64-9.1 Alternative treatment centers policies, procedures and records

(a) Each alternative treatment center shall develop, implement and maintain on the
premises an operations manual that addresses, at a minimum, the following:

2. Procedures for safely growing and dispensing medicinal marijuana;

Furthermore Nyisha Scott failed to verify ||| | QG 2v2i'2b'e allotment. This is inconsistent
with Zen Leaf’s SOP “D-SOP-06: Patient Sales Interaction”.

Zen Leaf shall submit a corrective action plan within 7 calendar days that provides an explanation
and remedy to the above violation. Also Zen Leaf will provide the information of the employees
involved in the sale as well as the corrective actions taken with copies of documentation regarding
retraining and discipline.

Thank You,

Melissa Jenkins

Investigator, Medicinal Marijuana
NJ Department of Health

(609) 462-1703 Cell

(609) 376-8632 Office

melissa.jenkins@doh.nj.gov

Confidentiality Notice: This e-mail, including any attachments, may include advisory,
consultative and/or deliberative material and, as such, would be privileged and/or confidential
and not a public document. Any information in this e-mail identifying a client of the
Department of Health or including protected health information is confidential. If you received
this e-mail in error, you are not authorized to review, transmit, convert to hard copy, copy, or
in any way further use or disseminate this e-mail or any attachments to it. You must


mailto:Melissa.Jenkins@doh.nj.gov
mailto:Laura.Dembinski@verano.holdings
mailto:karrie.phillips@veranobrands.com
mailto:james.leventis@verano.holdings
mailto:John.Vierbuchen@doh.nj.gov
mailto:James.Baracia@doh.nj.gov
mailto:melissa.jenkins@doh.nj.gov

immediately notify the sender and delete this message. If the email you received in error
contained client or protected health information, you must also notify the Data Privacy Officer
immediately at privacy.officer@doh.nj.gov and confirm in writing that you deleted the
email(s)/attachment(s) and that you did not/will not further use or disclose the information
contained in the email.





